
 

To: Vicky Vocat       From:    The Program Manager, 

Mercury Phoenix Trust        Be More Malawi Office, 

P.O. Box 285        P.O. Box 516, 

1820 Montreux 2       Zomba. 

Switzerland         Email: joy@bemore.org 

          / joymwandama@gmail.com 

 

Date:  31st July, 2017. 

To: World Connect Team 

Dear Sir/Madam, 

REFERENCE LETTER FOR YOUTH FOR POSITIVE (YOPOC) 

Be-More is a Dutch NGO founded in 2006 and the organization has been working in different 
countries through volunteer program. Be-More is working in the following African and Asian 
countries: Malawi, South Africa, Uganda, Cambodia and the Philippines. Be-More is registered with 
Council for Non-Governmental Organisation of Malawi (CONGOMA) as an NGO carrying out its 
charitable activities in Malawi.   Be-More partners with Community Based Organisation in order to 
effectively and efficiently achieve its mission. Be More is working with Youth for Positive Change 
Organization on issues of Sexual Reproductive Health and Rights, HIV/AIDS targeting orphans and 
other vulnerable children including in and out of school young people in Malawi. The two 
organisations have been in partnership since 2011. 
 
On behalf of BeMore Malawi office I have written this reference letter to your organisation to give 

you the clear picture about Youth for Positive Change (YOPOC). YOPOC is a youth –led community 

based charitable organization implementing HIV/AIDS and sexual reproductive health and rights 

activities in Zomba District, Malawi. It is registered with Youth Technical Sub-committee at Zomba 

District Youth Office, under the Ministry of Youth. YOPOC has a robust financial management system 

which guarantees proper management of grants and donations. YOPOC also has a vibrant monitoring 

and evaluation system that ensure that performance specification of projects are managed and 

delivered to meet the needs of stakeholders and beneficiaries. Therefore, any funding support that 

can be given to this vibrant youth-led organization will be highly appreciated. 

If your organisation needs further information about YOPOC, do not hesitate to contact my office. 

Looking forward to hearing from you. 

Kindly Regards. 

Mr. Joy Bester Mwandama 

 

Programme Manager 

Cell phone:  +265 888 398 469 
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